# Library Management Team Meeting

# Information and Action Items

Tuesday, April 18, 2023

#### In Attendance

Deb Ward Kelli Hansen Ernest Shaw

Jeannette Pierce Chris Pryor Support: Jacqueline Eiben

Shannon Cary Guest: Steven Pryor

# Announcements from Vice Provost Deb Ward

- LMT is asked to review and return your feedback to James Hunter by May 5 for the Library Wellbeing Initiative.
  - Attachment was sent to LMT.
- Deb shared a link to an active shooter training that is being hosted by CISA
  - o https://www.cisa.gov/resources-tools/training/active-shooter-preparedness-webinar
  - o Ray and Larry will be taking this training.
- Deb asked if there were any announcements at SAG
  - Chris HSL Closing update
  - Cindy new book drop
  - Deb will ask Matt Gaunt if he wants to report
  - Shannon will report on the art piece chosen from the Visual Art & Design Showcase was chosen.
- Deb reviewed the upcoming schedule briefly and noted that Jeannette will be AD while she attends the ARL conference during the first week of May.

#### FOLIO update

- Steven Pryor presented a FOLIO report to LMT.
- Deb asked for a timeline as to the transition from FOLIO implementation to FOLIO maintenance.
  - Ernest shared that his bar is when we move away from the III box and INN Reach. This will probably happen sometime in 2024.
  - Steven said that while we are finding bugs and work-arounds we are finding that as the workflows become normalized, we will have completed the transition from implementation to maintenance.
    - INN Reach, Reporting and Data and Discovery still need to be fully implemented.
    - We are likely looking at 18 more months of intense development.

# System Librarian Search

• Steven shared that May 19 and May 24 will be the dates for the full day virtual interviews for the Systems Librarian Search.

#### **HSL** Move

- Chris asked if there were any questions about the HSL closure.
- HSL will be closed for at least 12 months.
- The facility will be emptied by May 19<sup>th</sup>.
- Summer of 2024 is slated for the reopening after the renovation.
- Taira and Chris are working on communications.
- Chris would like to make an announcement at SAG.

## Student Experience Center - Libraries and Facilities Projects document

 The complexities of the project to be discussed at the meeting scheduled for later in the day were discussed.

#### **Upcoming Interviews**

- Deb shared that there are other upcoming interviews for the AUL ACTS position as well as the Research and Instructional Services Librarian searches.
- Cataloger Librarian, Community Engagement Coordinator and Student Success Librarian have forthcoming all-day interviews.

## **Next Meetings**

May 16 @ 2-3:30p May 30 @ 2-3:30p